By Peng Shao

Most Interesting: Discussion on CASA
I really appreciated the discussion on the course-as-seeds approach (CASA) for several reasons:

- transdisciplinary focus.

- socio-technical environments.

- interaction and sharing artifacts.

- exploring an evolving knowledge-base.

- preparing students for lifelong learning.

- integrating technology in the classroom.

- leveraging online collaboration.

I wholeheartedly agree with the idea of bridging “temporal, conceptual, technological, and social distances of distributed intelligence.” As technology evolves, so should the educational system. The growth of the web and online collaboration has allowed educators to explore ways to integrate these ideas in the classroom. For example, a research project underway has students posting “virtual post-it” notes using their PDAs or cell phones to a screen at the front of the class. Students can share the notes, read each others’ notes, perhaps edit a note or critique a note; the educator has the administrative ability to edit, delete, and organize the notes. The educator can also assign various roles to the students or request a classroom vote or query the students for opinions – simply requesting responses in the form of virtual post-its – providing a medium aside from raising a hand and “getting called on” to encourage students to share thoughts with one another.
Disagreements: Be Careful
I didn’t find anything in the reading that I opposed entirely, so I shall just offer a few words of admonishment. This is an exciting time to be studying 1) transdisciplinary sciences, and 2) cybercollaboration because of the wealth of tools now available, the maturity of web techniques, and the potential gains. It is, at the same time, a revolutionary idea in the education domain. Traditional forms of education have defined the roles of broadcaster (the educator) and listeners (the students). Collaboration has come in the form of three or four person project groups, mostly meeting outside of class, or the occasional “break up into groups and discuss” instruction. These tried-and-true methods have left a chasm between the educator and the students due to the lack of organic learning via evolving knowledge-bases, socio-technical environments, sharing, and flexible collaboration techniques. 

The introduction of these transdisciplinary ideas should be experimental and gradual. The benefits are potentially many, but since this is a relatively novel study we should be careful to analyze the ripple effects of cybercollaboration on educational models.
